NAEP Paper and Pencil Principal Notification Letter, August  2014
NOTE TO District Assessment Coordinators: You must insert your data into the bracketed fields and attach the appropriate NAEP in Your School publication. This sample Principal Notification Letter is available in MS Word at http://fldoe.org/asp/naep/schoolresources.asp. Please print letters on district letterhead.
 [District Letterhead]
MEMORANDUM

TO:

[Name of Principal]

FROM:

[District Assessment Coordinator]



[Title]

DATE:

[Date]

SUBJECT:
2015 National Assessment of Educational Progress (NAEP) 


January 26, 2015 to March 6, 2015
NAEP is a national assessment that provides a common measure of student achievement across the country and is used to inform educational policies and practices. Through national sampling procedures, your school has received the distinction of being selected to participate in NAEP 2015. Students participating in NAEP will be assessed in mathematics, reading or science. The results from these assessments will be released as The Nation’s Report Card next fall. 
Inside the accompanying NAEP folder is a NAEP Information Sheet that shows your school’s MyNAEP Registration ID number and your scheduled assessment date. If there is a conflict with the date, please let me know so we can work together to identify alternate dates to suggest to Westat, the NAEP contractor. Otherwise, please post the date to your school calendar. Also, please appoint a school NAEP coordinator to serve as a liaison with me and with Westat and give them the folder. Since all pre-assessment activities will be completed online, he or she must be comfortable using a computer. The school NAEP coordinator’s first responsibility is to register for MyNAEP and complete an online Provide School Information (PSI) form. Instructions for completing the PSI are included in the NAEP folder and posted online at http://fldoe.org/asp/naep/schoolresources.asp.
The sample of your students participating in a NAEP paper-and-pencil assessment is selected by Westat, using a student list that will be submitted by the Florida Department of Education in November. A list of your selected students will be posted on the MyNAEP website on December 8. On December 2, your school NAEP coordinator will receive a packet of information, and shortly thereafter, a telephone call from a NAEP representative to set an appointment for a Preassessment Review Call (PRC) in January. Grade 12 students who participate in NAEP are eligible to receive 1½ hours of community service time.
The target sample size for grade 4 and grade 8 schools is 90 students; however, for schools with fewer than 100 students, NAEP will automatically sample all the students in the grade. The target sample for grade 12 schools is 95 students; however, for schools with fewer than 105 students, NAEP will automatically sample all the students in the grade. There are only a few grade 8 schools in the state whose sample size will exceed 100 students.
A NAEP representative will contact your school coordinator in early December to discuss assessment details and explain the tasks that the school coordinator needs to complete via the MyNAEP website, including uploading a Current Student Roster in January. A team of NAEP representatives will administer the assessments, bring all necessary materials and equipment, and provide significant support to your school. Students will spend approximately 90 minutes on the assessment. While our goal is 100 percent participation, at least 90 percent of the selected students must participate, or a makeup session will have to be scheduled. Also be aware that only 5 percent of the original student sample can be excluded, and at least 85 percent of the SD and ELL students in the sample must be included. During the assessment, we would appreciate the presence of a school staff person as an observer in each session. Their presence can have a positive impact on student motivation and performance.
If you have questions, please contact me at [telephone number] or by e-mail at [e-mail address]. You may also obtain additional information by visiting the NAEP website at http://nces.ed.gov/nationsreportcard/ and Florida’s NAEP website at http://fldoe.org/asp/naep/. Examples of released NAEP items are available at http://fldoe.org/asp/naep/naep-pt.asp and http://nces.ed.gov/nationsreportcard/itmrlsx/landing.aspx.
Enclosures


